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Patchwork Post 

October is almost upon us and you know what that means, Halloween, Thanksgiving, 

Hanukkah and Christmas are not far behind.  It all goes by in a fast pace whirl. 

I am writing this from scenic Park City, UT.  Enjoying the cooler weather, green pine trees out 

the window and even little rain showers, hoping to see the neighborhood moose.  I have enjoyed 

visiting lots of family along with local sightseeing trips and of course I was able to find several 

fun and unique quilt shops along the way.  Tonight we are meeting up with some of my cousins 

for dinner then off to enjoy the rehearsal of the Mormon Tabernacle Choir.  Even though I am 

not Mormon I can appreciate the beautiful music and the wonderful talent.  I guess it’s like not 

being a quilter but still being able to appreciate the fabulous quilts. 

I have been told that we had a wonderful turnout at guild and that 48 of you signed up for the 

“Ready, Set, Sew” UFO challenge.  WOW, what a great response.  Thanks Suzy for bringing 

this to us.  I know I am excited to be encouraged to finish some quilts too.  Now we can all look 

forward to seeing all those Show & Tell quilts.  It’s not too late for you to sign up, just check 

out what you need in the newsletter or website and get those UFO’s finished.   

Workshops----please, please, please find at least one workshop that you would like to do and get 

your name on the list.  We have fantastic speakers who give great workshops.  I am sure you 

can find at least one you would enjoy. 

I missed seeing you in September but look forward to seeing you all at our October 14th guild 

meeting.  Now get those projects out and make sure you all find some time to do our favorite 

activity and just be creative.   

Don’t forget to wear your name tags and always be “Friendly” to all because we are the 

Friendship Guild. 

Keep Quilting! 

Your friend and President, Becky 

Patricia Beaver 

Lecture/Meeting: September 9,2013 

Workshop: Sunday 9/15/2013 

 

Terry Waldron 
Lecture/Meeting:  October 14, 2013 

Workshop: Tuesday 10/15/2013 

 

Kim Diehl 
Lecture/Meeting:  November 11, 2013 

Workshop: Tuesday 11/12/2013 

Sharon Schamber 
Lecture/Meeting:  January 13, 2014 

Workshop: Sunday 1/12/14 &  

Tuesday 01/14/2014 

 

Susan Axelrod 
Lecture/Meeting:  February  10, 2014 

Workshop: Sunday 2/9/2014 

 

Paula Reid 
Lecture/Meeting:  March 10, 2014 

Workshop: Sunday 3/9/2014 

 

Beth Ferrier 
Lecture/Meeting:  April 14, 2014 

Workshop: Tuesday 4/15/2014 

 

Cathy Van Bruggen 
Lecture/Meeting:  May 12, 2014 

Workshop: Tuesday 5/13/2014 

Board Meeting   

Tuesday, Oct. 7, 6:30pm at 

Charleen Renne’s home.   

Everyone is WELCOME!   

Guild Meeting:   

2nd Monday of the month  

(Sept—June) 7 PM, 

Garden Road Elementary 

School 

Meetings 

 

 

So proud of all the Friendship Quilters that are taking 

the UFO Challenge this year.  We are 50 strong and 

counting.  You can see us with the Pins that proudly 

display our achievements.  We know there are more of 

you waiting to sign up in October.  Just remember it is 

never too late! 

 Suzy Weinbach 

UFO Challenge 

http://www.friendshipquilterssd.org
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THANK YOU!!  THANK YOU!!   

We had a wonderful "shop-in-the-dark" book sale!!  We 

earned  $115.00 towards brand new books.  We will be 

ordering books later this month so if you have any ideas 

or suggestions for additions to our library - please let us 

know. 

In October  - we will be having our first $1.00 

PAMPHLET SALE!!  We have collected an impressive 

number of small booklets/large patterns/instruction 

pamphlets and we will feature these items on our "shop-in

-the-dark" table.   Please be sure to take a look at the 

selection...there are some wonderful savings available. 

  

Have you checked out the Library Section of our new 

website??  It is wonderful.....and easy to use. 

Please take a look.  If you see a book you want to borrow - 

just e-mail us in the link provided - OR - you can always 

call Holly or Yvonne. 

  

Library News 2013/2014 Board 

September was busy at the sign-in table.   34 members        

renewed, 2 new members joined, and we had 6 guests.  

Thanks to everyone for your cooperation, since the line 

was a little long at times. 

As you know, we have increased our dues to $35 for a 

year full of fun.   Be sure to renew if you haven’t yet be-

cause we have a goal of 200 members and so far we have 

151.  Help us make or exceed the goal this year. 

Also, if you are having any trouble receiving guild           

e-mails, please let me know.   

Bring a guest…we find that often the guests want to be 

members and it’s a great way to grow our guild.  (Guest 

Fee:  $5.00 or fee is waived if sponsored by a member 

who brings their membership card to be checked off.)  

Did you get your guild pin?  If not, we have them    

available at the sign-in table for only $3.00. 

See you at the meeting – remember to wear your     

nametag. 

Susan Axelrod, Membership Chair 

Ellie Cormier, Membership Co-Chair 

Membership 

Did You Know? 

This information is from our guild’s roster of 2012.  Have you 

ever wondered if Astrology has it’s hand in our quilting     

talent?   Listed below is a list of the astrological signs, and 

how many of us there are in each! 

Aries (March 21 - April 19)  11 

Taurus (April 20 - May 20) 23 

Gemini (May 21 - June 21) 30 

Cancer (June 22 - July 22) 17 

Leo (July 23 - August 22)  17 

Virgo (August 23 - Sept. 22) 16 

Libra (Sept, 23 - October 23)  13 

Scorpio (October 24 - Nov. 21)  24 

Capricorn (Dec. 22 - January 21)  19 

Aquarius (Jan,20 - February 18)  17 

Pisces (February 19 - March 20) 18 
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Programs 

We hope you were able to attend the September meeting. 

Patricia Beaver was our guest speaker and did a trunk show 

of her quilts. She was very entertaining and I hope everyone 

enjoyed themselves.  It was great seeing everyone and even 

seeing some new faces.  

Friendship Quilter's 

Guild new year has 

begun.  Yippee!!! 

 

Up next is Terry    

Waldron. Terry will be 

doing a lecture and a 

workshop. You won't 

want to miss either. I 

have heard from many 

who have heard Terry's lecture and taken her workshop - 

they are amazed at what she can do and they learned how to 

look at color and objects differently.  Please take a look at 

Terry's website. She can be found at                                 

http://www.terrywaldron.com/ .  There are still a few seats 

available for Terry's workshop if you are interested. 

 

We had a great turnout at the Programs table. We received 

quite a few signups for workshops  There is still a spot wait-

ing for you so you won't want to miss out. 

 

Please visit our website (http://friendshipquilterssd.org/). You 

can find everything you ever wanted to know about the 

guild on the website. Dawnell and Shelley did an awesome 

job and I cannot stress to you enough how important our 

website is to the guild. You will find the Membership Appli-

cation, newsletters, photos, Philanthropy, workshops, speak-

er information, supply lists, everything. So please stop by, 

take a look and visit the Programs table to signup for a 

workshop or two. Your participation is needed to aide us in 

keeping excellent speakers and workshops.  Photos will be 

taken at the workshop being held on 9/15/2013 - perhaps 

they will be on the website by the time you get this - take a 

look and see what you missed. ;o) 

 

Stay safe and we hope to see 

you at the October 14th 

meeting. 

 

 

 

 

Coming in November 

Lecture:  Monday, November 11, 2013 – Kim Diehl  –  

www.Kimdiehl.com 

 

 

 

 

Simple Trunk Show 

This informal and light-hearted presentation features quilts 

from my "Simple" series of books and includes a handful of 

quilts from American Patchwork & Quilting magazine as well, 

for a combined total of at least 35 quilts! Hear stories of my 

successes (and mistakes) as I was learning to quilt, including 

how I made the leap from self-taught novice quilter to pub-

lished designer with just my fourth quilt.  

 

Workshop:  Tuesday, November 12, 2013 – Kim Diehl 

   Scrap Basket Blossoms 

28 1/2" Square Quilt, All Skill Levels, Six-Hour Class 

Gather scraps from your favorite prints and treat yourself to a 

fun and relaxing workshop as you stitch this quilt with tradi-

tional flavor.  Not available in any book, the variety of gentle 

shapes in this design are perfect for learning Kim's invisible 

machine applique technique, and you'll discover just how easy 

it can be to produce consistently smooth applique edges, flaw-

lessly curving vines, and crisp, sharp points.  This modern 

time-saving method is easily mastered and will enable you to 

achieve finished shapes that closely duplicate the look of nee-

dle-turn applique, but they can be sewn in a fraction of the 

time.  And because you'll love stitching this block so much 

that you won't want to stop, bonus directions for an alternate 

four-block version of this project will be provided in class. 

(There is a $5 pattern fee per person.) 

Supply Lists are available at the Programs table. 

Location:  Paradise Sewing,  

10 to 4, $40 members /  

$50 nonmembers 
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Budget Balance Sheet a/o May 31, 2014 

Are you looking for a way to serve the guild?  I am search-

ing for someone to take over the Membership Chair at the 

end of this term (6/1/2014).  Are you comfortable working 

with a computer?  Can you use Microsoft Access 2010?  

Do you have this software on your computer already?  I 

would be happy to train you, if you are willing.   

The software holds the guild’s membership data and gen-

erates reports.  For this position, it’s good to work in a 

team of 2, just in case you can’t make it to every meeting 

plus, sometimes the sign-in table is busy and two people 

are better than one.  So talk to your friend(s).  It’s one of 

the BEST board positions.  You get to greet everyone who 

comes in the door and you will make lots of new friends.   

Just contact me at sewsalot@aol.com or call me at 760-

787-1649 if you want to be my replacement or if you have 

questions. 

Susan Axelrod, Membership Chair 

WANTED: Special Skills 

FREE RAMONA QUILT SHOW 

If you missed the San Diego Quilt Show, don’t despair the  

Ramona Back Country Quilters have a great little show for 

you. If, on the other hand, you did get to the San Diego Show 

downtown, then appreciate the difference! The Ramona show 

is free, parking is free, and the snacks and lunch items are rea-

sonably priced. And you can spend the difference on---yes,  

fabric. 

The fourteenth annual show will be on Friday and Saturday, 

October 18 and 19, in the sanctuary at Mountain View      

Community Church. The church is located at 1191 Meadow-

lark Way, (corner of Hwy. 78 and Ash Streets). The show 

hours are 10:00 to 4:00 both days. 

There will be about one hundred quilts beautifully displayed in 

an Autumn setting. Also, door prize drawings about every 

hour; many vendors of fabric, gifts, and sewing supplies will be 

there. The Crazy 9 Patch Quilt Store in Ramona will have a 

booth at the show. Lunch and snack items will be on sale    

during the show. The members try to outdo themselves     

making tasty food. This year they will also have the popular 

Consignment Store. 

Tickets will be sold for a drawing on an Opportunity quilt. 

This year’s is a large vintage-looking Crazy Quilt that was 

made by the members. The drawing for the quilt will be on 

October 19, at 3:00 PM. (You need not be present to win.)       

Proceeds from the drawing and show will go to Ramona Senior 

Center and Ramona children’s charities. 

Don’t miss it! See you there. 

Dot Koerner 

Retreats 

Final payment is due by the Oct. 14th meeting for the 

November retreat.  Jennifer Shults will be there to collect 

your money, and hand out the challenge fabric and block    

instructions while I'm on vacation. 

We have a waiting list this time so if you have to cancel 

please let me know ASAP. 

 

Our next retreat is April 25-27, 2014.  Hope you can make 

it. 

Lou Pennock 

Next Up ð Mark your Calendars: 

 

¶ Sharon Schamber, Lecture: 1/13/14,                           

Workshops: 1/12-13/14 and 1/14/14 

¶ Susan Axelrod, Lecture: 2/10/14, Workshop: 2/9/14 

¶ Paula Reid, Workshop: 3/9/14, Lecture: 3/10/14 

¶ Beth Ferrier, Lecture: 4/14/14, Workshop: 4/15/14 

¶ Cathy Van Bruggen, Lecture: 5/12/14, Workshop: 

5/13/14 

    May 31, 14 

ASSETS   

 Current Assets  

  Checking/Savings  

   
Checking Friendship 

QOSD 16,965.32 

   
Friendship Quilters of 

San Dieg 20,878.95 

  Total Checking/Savings 37,844.27 

  Other Current Assets  

   Prepaid Expense 937.50 

  Total Other Current Assets 937.50 

 Total Current Assets 38,781.77 

TOTAL ASSETS 38,781.77 

LIABILITIES & EQUITY  

 Equity   

  Opening Bal Equity 27,118.76 

  Retained Earnings 2,598.37 

  Net Income 9,064.64 

 Total Equity 38,781.77 

TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY 38,781.77 
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Wow!  We had a wonderful Guild meeting in September.  

Ruth and I were excited to see the many projects that 

you had completed over the summer.  There were 6 quilts 

turned in, and bunches of placemats.  Several people 

checked out placemat kits and wheelchair kits.  Thank 

you, everyone.   

We will meet October 7, 9:00 till 11:00 at my house to cut 

out and assemble Christmas stocking kits.  My address is 

14336 Trailwind Rd.  We are off Espola Road, kind of 

across the street from Poway High School and near 

Poway Park.  Hope to see you then. 

AND... Remember, November 11, at Bits and Pieces we 

will have our Sew-a-thon.  Thanks to Bits and Pieces for 

hosting our day in their workroom. We will be working 

on small quilts and placemats for Meals on Wheels.  

Bring your machines for a fun filled day with sister  

quilters.  Philanthropy will supply the greens for salads, 

plates, forks and napkins.  All you have to do is bring 

some extras to share and a drink.  We'll meet from 10:00 

till 4:00, but please come for any amount of time that 

you can stay.  

 

Charleen Renne 

Philanthropy 
Renewals 

It’s time…you can renew your membership for $35 either at 

the next meeting or by mail to:   

Friendship Quilters, PO Box 1174, Poway, CA  92074-1174 

See our website at www.friendshipquilterssd.org for a    

membership form, if needed. 
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BIRTHDAY FIRST NAME LAST NAME 

Oct 06 IRENE NEAL 

Oct 07 TRUDY CLEVELAND 

Oct 09 SONIA LUKENS 

Oct 19 BARBARA MAIETTA 

Oct 19 RUTH JONES 

Oct 20 HOLLY TORREZ 

Oct 24 JILL LOMBARD 

Oct 24 DEBBIE KEENER 

Oct 30 LINDA RATHBUN 

Door Prize Winners 

1. Three patterns, won by Carol Giesing. 

2. Pattern and Gutermann thread, won by Linda 

Bixler. 

3. Three Christmas patterns, won by Bonnie Dresser. 

4. Four patterns, donated by Amidon, won by     

Francine Nadey. 

5. "PS I Love You" book, won by Jean Nagy. 

6. "Joined at the Heart" book, won by Linda Rathbun. 

7. "Return to Elm Creek" book, donated by Amidon, 

won by Marilyn Garner. 

8. Two yards pink fabric, won by Lee Olson. 

9. Two yards batik fabric, won by Brenda Colia. 

10. Four Christmas fabric fat quarters, won by            

Jo Lindstrom. 

Upcoming Events 

 

¶ The Back Country Quilters, Ramona are holding 

their 14th Annual Quilt Show.  It will be held Oc-

tober 18th & 19th, from 10:00am to 4:00pm.      

Location: Mountain View Community Church, 

1101 Meadowlark Way, Ramona, near Hwy. 78 & 

Ash St.  Admission is free, parking is free.   

¶ Idyllwild Autumn 10th Annual Quilt Show.       

October 12th & 13th, 10:00am to 4:00pm.  Loca-

tion: Buckhorn Camp, 24641 Hwy. 243, Idyllwild 

¶ Quilters Fall Jamboree, October 3, 10:00am to 

2:00pm.  Location: Carmel Mountain Ranch    

Country Club, 14050 Carmel Ridge Rd., San Diego.  

Each group please bring a dessert to share -     

cookies, pie, cake or brownies. 

October Birthdays 

LIBBY'S® PUMPKIN CRANBERRY BREAD 

Yields:24 slices (12 slices per loaf) 

3 cups all-purpose flour 

1 tablespoon plus 2 teaspoons pumpkin pie spice 

2 teaspoons baking soda 

1 1/2 teaspoons salt 

3 cups granulated sugar 

1 can (15 ounces) LIBBY'S® 100% Pure Pumpkin 

4 large eggs 

1 cup vegetable oil 

1/2 cup orange juice or water 

1 cup sweetened dried, fresh or frozen cranberries 

 

PREHEAT oven to 350° F. Grease and flour two 9 x 5-inch 

loaf pans.  

 

COMBINE flour, pumpkin pie spice, baking soda and salt in 

large bowl. Combine sugar, pumpkin, eggs, oil and juice in 

large mixer bowl; beat until just blended. Add pumpkin mix-

ture to flour mixture; stir just until moistened. Fold in cran-

berries. Spoon batter into prepared loaf pans. 

 

BAKE for 60 to 65 minutes or until wooden pick inserted in 

center comes out clean. Cool in pans on wire racks for 10 

minutes; remove to wire racks to cool completely. Recipe 

makes two loaves. 

http://www.verybestbaking.com/recipes/28205/libbys-

pumpkin-cranberry-bread/detail.aspx 
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Next General Meeting 

October 14, 2013 
Ã Name Tag 

Ã Your Mug 

Ã Library Books / Birthday Book Donations 

Ã Loot locker items 

Ã Items for Sharing 

Doors Open for Setup      6:00pm 

Tables Ready                   6:30pm 

Meeting Begins                7:00pm 

Please help put chairs away after the meeting 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego meet at  

Garden Road Elementary School 

14614 Garden Road 

 Poway, CA 92064-5299 

Friendship Quilters of San Diego  

P.O. Box 1174   

Poway, CA 92074-1174 


